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February 5, 2016

PC Data Request 49

PC Data Request 49

Re:  Labor Costs.

 Please refer to the response to Public Counsel Data Request No. 40.  

(a) Please explain, in detail, what caused the “Other Salary Overheads/Oncosts” to increase by approximately $1.23 million between calendar year 2013 and the test year ended June 2015.

(b) Please provide a detailed itemization, in excel format, of the Other Salary Overheads/Oncosts for the test year ended June 2015 totaling $1,742,747.

(c) Please provide the actual amount Other Salary Overheads/Oncosts for each year, 2014 and 2015.  If there is a variance of more than $200,000 between the 2014, the test year amount and/or the 2015 amount, please explain why.

Response to PC Data Request 49

(a) The Company changed actuarial vendors from AON Hewitt to Towers Watson effective January 2013. As a result of the change in actuaries, utilization of AON Hewitt services were significantly reduced in the second half of 2012 but accruals were recorded based on prior years run rate. In Q1 2013, the Company trued-up its accrual to reflect the final AON Hewitt invoices and realized one-time savings in 2013 related to 2012 AON Hewitt charges.  


(b) Please refer to Attachment PC 49-1.


(c) Please refer to Attachment PC 49-2.


PREPARER:  Gary Tawwater
SPONSOR:  To be determined

